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October Newsletter-2018

Dear Prayer Warriors,

We concluded the month of October with our annual Fall Festival on October 31st. In the past, we held our Fall Festival on
the Saturday in October when the youth are out of school for Fall Break. However, since this year Halloween was on
Wednesday, we decided combine our midweek More Than Conquerors (MTC) service together with our Fall Festival and our
Halloween alternative. Additional tents were set-up in the park to host a carnival style atmosphere with games, prizes, candy
and even a family friendly pumpkin-decorating contest. A missionary from Chuuk, Micronesia was also in town and visited
our church that day. He shared his ministry and also assisted with one of the games.

Several of our church members had the privilege to visit a member’s father who was recently admitted to a facility for
rehabilitation. They sang songs to him and enjoyed a good time of fellowship. The family recently requested prayer, as they
will need to find another home care facility for their father.

Another blessing was bestowed upon the church during a Wednesday MTC service. A local television crew filmed a car scene
at a crossroad near Poamoho and used the park in the village as a home base. This home base was where their eating area was
setup complete with tables and chairs to dine and where the Ferrari was parked. As the workers called it a day, our young
people snapped a few photos next to the Ferrari and was even invited help themselves to the food after the their crew was fed.
Our young people thoroughly enjoyed themselves with all the accouterments of a movie star.

In 1 Corinthians 4:2 the Lord instructs us that “Moreover it is required in stewards, that a man be found faithful.” We thank
that Lord for the faithfulness of our congregation in the passing out of the church gospel cards. In the beginning of the year we
set a goal to share and give out 1,200 gospel cards. This past month we were able surpass that goal. God tells us in Acts 2:47
that He adds to the church daily such as should be saved. God wants us to just be faithful.

We praise the Lord again for the good turnout to all of our services. From the month of April, God has sent a “full house” for
the Sunday morning services with just about every seat taken. Our Sunday school time has also been blessed with many male
teenagers and young boys that have been faithful in their attendance. Our prayer request is that these young men along with the
rest of the teenagers will remain dedicated to serving Christ.

October also marked Pastor Appreciation Month. The congregation showed their appreciation to our Pastors and blessed them
with wonderful gifts.

Mahalo nui loa for your continued prayers and support!

Don’t forget to visit Poamobible.com for the latest pictures and updates.
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